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Chairwoman Gonzales, Ranking Member Antonio, Thank you for the opportunity to testify today alongside my colleague Representative Huffman on House Bill 188.
House Bill 188 is a companion bill to Senate Bill 141 which makes changes to the consult agreement between doctors and pharmacists.

House Bill 188 also includes a provision to address the issue of a pharmacist’s ability to issue a refill prescription in the event that the prescribing physician is not available to issue a new prescription and the refill prescription is essential to sustain the life of the patient or continue therapy for a chronic condition. 

The need for this provision became increasingly evident following the death of Kevin Houdeshell, a constituent of mine from Avon Lake, Ohio.  He was unable to obtain a refill of his insulin prescription from his pharmacist because his physician was not able to be reached.  While Kevin’s situation is tragic, many individuals experience similar problems and ultimately find themselves making expensive emergency room visits to obtain a prescription, which places an unnecessary financial burden on the health care system.

Current law allows for an emergency supply to be prescribed as long as the dose does not exceed a seventy-two hour period.  Unfortunately many medications such as insulin cannot be broken down into a 72 hour dose.  This new legislation would allow for an emergency prescription to be dispensed as long as it does not exceed a thirty day supply, or if the standard unit exceeds a thirty day supply, the drug dispensed or sold cannot exceed the standard unit of dispensing.  The patient must also have been under consistent drug therapy as demonstrated by records maintained by a pharmacy, and the drug cannot be a controlled substance.  This can only occur one time in a calendar year.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Pharmacists are increasingly taking a more hands-on approach to patient care including but not limited to, monitoring patient responses to their medicines, preventing undesired drug interactions, and ensuring that patients taking multiple medications do not receive overlapping, duplicative, or contradictory therapies.  
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